## BARBARA NACK 2196 Monte Vista Street Pasadena, California 91107

September 29, 2014

Pasadena City Council Pasadena City Hall 100 North Garfield Avenue Pasadena, California 91109

Dear Mayor Bogaard and Pasadena City Council,

RE: Villa Esperanza Master Plan

As a home owner in the Villa Esperanza Master Plan area and as a family member whose sister, Susan Nack, is a client of Villa Esperanza Services for 47 years, I am in full support of the Villa Esperanza Master Plan.

Villa Esperanza blends into the neighborhood, is good neighbor and if I did not have a family member as a client, I would not have any kind of heightened awareness of the campus. I believe the master plan will maintain Villa Esperanza's current compatibility with the neighborhood.

The Nack family is grateful to Villa for Esperanza for their dedication and service providing vital services to the special needs community in the Pasadena area for the last 54 years. The proposed Master Plan is an integral part of insuring Villa Esperanza will continue to provide supportive services to the Pasadena area special needs community.

I respectfully request the Pasadena City Council approve the Villa Esperanza Mater Plan.

Thank you,

Barbara Nack